
Quilting Bees Minutes 
11:00 AM – January 14, 2021 

Lissa Andersen Secretary 
 

  
Meeting was called to order at 11:05.  We had 15 members attending and 1 visitor, Ann Marcellis.  She 
joined the guild and is a very talented quilter. 
  
Secretary’s minutes for the December meeting were discussed.  Phyliss Phifer was added to the 
committee for the 15th Anniversary Celebration.  Minutes were approved as corrected by members 
present. 
  
Treasure’s report was discussed.  No changes were made and was approved by members present. 
  
Charity quilts are being taking care of by Karen Schuler and Beverly Bayne.  They went to the church to 
get some things out of the closet to finish charity quilts, so if you are needing anything to help you finish 
a charity quilt please let them know.  We will be discussing other organizations to add to Red Bird so if 
you know of one you would like to bring up at the Feb. 11 meeting please be prepared to give info. 
  
We discussed using full names when signing our emails so members know who is sending the responses 
to help with confusion and help learning names.  Problems come from example: we have 2 Karen’s, 2 
Lynn’s  etc. 
  
Pigeon Forge quilt show guild challenge was discussed and the rules are on the website.  We won the 
guild challenge last year and would love to have lots of participation.  The challenge is April showers 
bring May flowers.  Please contact Rebecca Tucker if you plan to participate. 
  
Budget was discussed.  Our dues just cover costs for maintaining the web site, Sunshine committee 
expenses and donation to the church for being allowed to meet there.  Budget was approved by 
members attending.   Please get your dues in to Kitty as soon as possible. 
  
A surprise door prize was brought by Lori Schmitz and was won by Kitty McLoud. 
  
A drawing was held for the 2020 UFO challenge and was won by Sara Parnell. 
  
We had several show and tell quilts and a great time at lunch and visiting. 
  
Meeting was adjourned at 12:00 
 


